
                                                                                             
 

 

R&D-based biopharmaceutical industry welcomes  

 United Nations Declaration on TB 

Partnerships are key to foster innovation and access 

 
Geneva, 26 September 2018 – Today, at the first-ever United Nations (UN) High-Level Meeting on 
Tuberculosis (TB), world health leaders agreed on a new, collaborative, focused, and forward-looking 
declaration that sets priorities for the global fight against TB. Recognizing the complexity of the 
disease and the barriers to progress, the declaration aims to improve access to treatment and care 
for the 10 million people who fall ill with TB every year.  
 
The R&D-based biopharmaceutical industry welcomes the political declaration and reaffirms its 
commitment to the global fight against TB. To deliver on our common goal, industry stands ready to 
partner on the three pillars of the WHO End TB Strategy including integrated, patient-centred care 
and prevention; bold policies and supportive systems; and, in particular, intensified research and 
innovation.  
 
In addition to having delivered the first two new TB drugs in over 40 years, industry is currently 
engaged in over 82 R&D projects for TB medicines, vaccines, and diagnostics, including 11 promising 
products in late stages of development and seven in phase III clinical trials. Companies are 
partnering with over 40 collaborators (universities, research institutes, product development 
partnerships (PDPs), etc.) to develop innovative medicines and vaccines for TB and multidrug-
resistant TB (MDR-TB). Continued innovation is particularly important given the growing levels of 
drug resistance. 
 
“Ending TB as a global public health threat by 2030 requires focus, leadership, and above all a 
meaningful partnership that fosters innovation and access. The UN Declaration on TB is a milestone 
in the fight against TB. Its goals are geographically and epidemiologically focused, demonstrate 
political and community leadership, encourage action-oriented partnerships and commit to the 
robust use of data-based metrics – all of this in full engagement with TB affected communities. We 
welcome such political commitment," says Thomas Cueni, IFPMA Director General. 
 
-ENDS- 

Notes to editors 

About TB: After being declared a global health emergency 25 years ago, TB recently surpassed 
HIV/AIDS as the leading infectious disease killer worldwide – affecting every region, especially in 
developing countries. Every year, there are more than 10 million new cases of TB and 1.7 million 
deaths. This problem is being compounded by growing drug resistance. Today, there are over half a 
million cases of drug-resistant TB (DR-TB) every year, and DR-TB is now the leading cause of 
antimicrobial resistance (AMR)-related deaths. For more: http://www.who.int/tb/en/  
 
About the IFPMA: IFPMA represents the research-based pharmaceutical companies and associations 
across the globe. The research-based pharmaceutical industry’s 2 million employees discover, 
develop, and deliver medicines and vaccines that improve the life of patients worldwide. Based in 

https://www.un.org/pga/72/wp-content/uploads/sites/51/2018/09/Co-facilitators-Revised-text-Political-Declaraion-on-the-Fight-against-Tuberculosis.pdf
https://www.ifpma.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/IFPMA_TB_RD_Pipeline_FINAL.pdf
http://www.who.int/tb/en/
https://www.ifpma.org/


                                                                                             
 

 

Geneva, IFPMA has official relations with the United Nations and contributes industry expertise to 
help the global health community find solutions that improve global health. 

For further information, please contact:  

Sadia Kaenzig│ s.kaenzig@ifpma.org │ Tel: +41 79 513 44 42  
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